BYM Development Committee report to Interim Meeting
March 25, 2023

Development Committee is pleased to report that BYM exceeded our 2022 goals for unrestricted contributed income. Many thanks to Friends who donated. We raised $332,978.51. Grant income was up significantly from the prior year, which made up in part for a decline in the number of donors. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The ambitious goal for 2023 is $320,060.00. 

Mary Braun completed her work as Development Director in mid-February. We appreciated her extending her time to overlap with our development consultant, Barbara Wille of Capacity Partners. Barbara began her work in January and will serve as part-time Interim Development Director through June. Additionally, Barbara is contracted for other work including carrying out a “development audit,” assessing the strengths and challenges in our current development operation. It has been more than 10 years since the program was evaluated by an outside consultant, and this will provide us valuable information about both the day-to-day operations as well as our capacity for developing and implementing a major gifts program. 

The search for a new Development Director was paused in January as staff reconsidered several parts of the job description. We expect the position will be re-posted this spring.  A member of the Development Committee will serve on the Search Committee. 

Development Committee is eagerly, and carefully, following the possible partnership with the Rolling Ridge Conservancy as a future location for Opequon Quaker Camp. As Friends consider a possible capital campaign to make the move possible, we are also seeking insight into the strategy and results of past BYM campaigns. 

Our current committee is quite small, with 3 active appointed members, and 3 active liaison members. We would welcome additional appointed members and are always glad to tell you about what’s involved in development committee work. There is also a need for regular office volunteers to assist with mailings and other tasks, please let the staff know if you can help on a regular or occasional basis. 

Arthur Boyd and Barb Platt, co-clerks 





